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Please find attached my “Confidential” submission for my name and address only.
 
 

 

Regards.
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however this type of harassment and condescending attitude to the staff has 
continued throughout the years, and I have experienced first-hand.      

I had formed strong relationship during these times which still continue today within 
the volunteer ranks at Patterson River Fire Brigade, this Brigade was formed after 
the amalgamation of Carrum and Chelsea in 2006.  

In 2011 I was promoted to the rank of Station Officer I was appointed to the relieving 
platoon at Patterson River Fire Brigade. After working all over the state I was very 
happy to be returning to the home station where my professional career 
commenced. I was especially looking forward to assisting the volunteers to 
development their own skills and knowledge in the craft of fire-fighting and to assist 
those members that wanted to make fire-fighting a career, just as the staff had done 
for me, many years earlier.  

Unfortunately there were still some of the old members in the brigade at that time 
that had made it their mission to undo all the good work that been done to implement 
a change in the CFA and the Brigade for the future, this resulted in an untenable 
work place for many staff and as result many moved on quickly to other stations. It is 
this unwillingness to adapt and change within the developing requirements of a 
modern fire service that will see Victoria less affective and/or efficient in the 
emergency services sector, something which we used to be leaders in.  

I truly believe that fire service reform is not only needed but very long overdue, but 
paramount. Consideration should be given to the globalization of our communities, 
this will bring more complexities of which would not otherwise seen in outer 
suburban areas. This should then become a focal point for emergence management 
and security, will these complexities become beyond the capabilities and 
competence of the training framework of the local volunteer fire brigade to manage 
on their own? 

I strongly believe that this review is needed to chance the current operational 
structure of the Fire Services in Victoria, the amount of duplication is staggering. 

• In total 4 varying types of fire service in the state, 3 government types and 1 
private. 

• 3 governing boards, each with a very hefty cost associated with it. 
• 3 Chief Officers and each with a cost to the state. 
• At one point 2 fire training colleges, both doing the exactly the same thing, 

training fire fighters for Victoria. 
• 3 different systems to purchase equipment, such as personal protective 

equipment, radio equipment and vehicles, a very costly exercise in triplicate. 
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For far too long now people with narrow a minds and only their own interest at hart 
have been trying to manipulate those in power to keep the Victorian Fire Services as 
they have been since the 1950’s,  old and antiquated, they have done this only to 
appease those individuals. I truly believe that the integrated model is a flawed, to ask 
two very different working groups to understand what motivates the other is 
problematic, and to the mix the interference of a working document like the EBA, will 
only help to worsen that working relationship further.  

Victoria is the only State to operate the “Integrated Fire Brigade” model, if this was 
world best practice, then why hasn’t it been adopted all over the country.  

 

 

 

Regards 
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